

PO Box 482 Manchester, Vermont 05254-0482 (802) 362-1515 villageofmanchester.com

## **DRAFT MINUTES**

Public Hearing on the Plan of Development Village of Manchester Board of Trustees Monday, January 9, 2017 4:30 p.m., at the Village Offices, 45 Union Street

In Attendance: President, Brian Knight; Trustees: Jim Lewis, Bill Mariano; Planning

Commission Chair, Karen Walla, Secretary/Assistant Clerk, Missy Bell-

Johnson

Absent: Trustees: Andrea Ross; Tom Deck; Clerk/Treasurer & Tax Collector, Julia

Arvin

Public: Richard Moore, Anthony MacLauren

President Knight called the Public Hearing to order at 4:30 pm pursuant to 24 V.S.A. §§ 4385 and 4387 and asked for comments on the proposed Plan of Development (Plan).

There was discussion about possible future changes to the Plan and comments were heard about solar panels.

President Knight asked if there were any changes or additions needed to the Plan and none were offered. President Knight moved to approve the plan as written, Trustee Lewis seconded the motion and all voted in favor.

There being no further matters for this Public Hearing Jim Lewis motioned to adjourn and Bill Mariano seconded the motion.

The Public Hearing ended at 4:12 pm.